Mr Theo van der Meulen Secretary Latrobe Valley Camera Club 1/30 Swallow Grove Traralgon VIC 3844



15th July, 2016

Dear Mr van der Meulen,

I write on behalf of the Shine a Light on Road Safety Gippsland committee to formally thank you for photographing our festival on May 6.

We were incredibly grateful for your willingness to provide such an important service at short notice. Your photographs captured the festive atmosphere and community spirit at our event. This pictorial account will has given us excellent material to help promote this festival for years to come.

As the first Shine a Light on Road Safety event to be held in regional Victoria, this festival relied heavily on the input of the community for its success. This festival brought almost 1000 people together to hear the important message of road safety in Gippsland. It also extended the hand of support and friendship for local people who have been impacted by road trauma, and the opportunity to access specialised counselling. We believe that over time, this festival will inspire our community to become a united voice for road safety.

Thank you for your effort in helping us document the first Shine a Light on Road Safety Gippsland. We look forward to working together in the future.

Kind regards,

Carola Atkin Chairperson

Shine a Light on Road Safety Gippsland committee